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Tena koe 5 9(2) a) 

Thank you for your email of 23 January 2024 requesting the following information under the Official 
Information Act 1982 (the Act): 

My understanding is that there are Papa Kainga Development discussions taking place at 
Mahia that may impact on the Nukutaurua 3C3B Block in which I am a shareholder. 

I have not been informed formally or informally about any applications or developments by 
any party involved. My understanding is that other landowners in the Block have not 
received any information nor been contacted. I am also a Trustee and Secretary for Te 
Apaapa-a-Rangi Marae, which sits in the Nukutaurua 3C3B Block. Trustees have not been 
contacted or consulted. 

I have received what limited information I have through the kumara vine. This is deeply 
concerning and leads me to request information regarding any development that will impact 
Nukutaurua 3C3B under the Official Information Act, 1982. 

Please send me copies of all informal or formal written correspondence including, but not 
limited to emails, letters, text messages and written notes recording verbal conversations or 
meetings, between 1 January 2022 and 1 January 2024, that refer to: 

Nukutaurua 3C3B 
the gate to the Nukutaurua 3C3B block on Nukutaurua Road 
the dirt road through Nukutaurua 3C3B 
the former paper road through Nukutaurua 3C3B 
Te Apaapa-a-Rangi Marae 
Papa Minga developments within a 10km radius of Nukutaurua 3C3B 

Unfortunately, we do not hold the information you requested, and we cannot think of any other 
agency that would hold it, or whose functions would be more closely connected to it. 

I am therefore refusing your request under section 18(g)(i) of the Act because the information is not 
held. 

You have the right to seek an investigation and review of my response by the Ombudsman, in 
accordance with section 28(3) of the Act. The relevant details can be found on the Ombudsman's 
website at: www.ombudsman.parliament.nz. 

Te Kiwanatanga o Aotearoa 
New Zealand Government 



As part of our ongoing commitment to openness and transparency, the Ministry proactively releases 
information and documents that may be of interest to the public. As such, this response, with your 
personal details removed, may be published on our website. 

Naku noa, na 

Kararaina Calcott-Cribb 
Deputy Chief Executive Tumuaki, Te Kahui - Maori Housing 
Te TCiapapa Kura Kainga - Ministry of Housing and Urban Development 
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